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Saturday, April 3, 2021:  
Prince George’s County Voter Registration Closes (30 
days before election).  Please see pages 16 and 17 for 
more details.  
 

To register go to https://
www.princegeorgescountymd.gov/1980/ 
Voter-Registration   

          Or scan  
 
 

Saturday, April 17, 2021:  
The Women's Club & Cheverly African American 

Community Organization (CAACO) 
 Sponsor Meet the Candidates Forum  

1:00 pm –3:00 pm via Zoom  
with ASL interpretation  

 

Topic: Candidate Meet and Greet  

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83980932503?
pwd=STdZemFLNHpNcVNaMmgyK3p5YjMvZz09 
Meeting ID: 839 8093 2503 
Passcode: 472125 
One tap mobile 
+13017158592,,83980932503# US (Washington DC) 

 

Friday, April 23, 2021:  
Final day to request an absentee ballot.  

Absentee ballot application 
requests submitted on Friday, 
April 23rd must be picked up 
in person from the Cheverly  
Community Center.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Friday, April 30, 2021:  
Last day to file as a certified write-in candidate. 

 

Monday, May 3, 2021:  
ELECTION DAY   

All voting will take place at the Cheverly Community 
Center. COVID-19 protocols will be in place.  
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Hi. I’m Marverly Nettles, 
your candidate for Town 
Councilmember for Ward 
1. Since moving here, I’ve 
quickly emerged myself 
into various organizations 
here in Cheverly. Those 
organizations have been 
highlighted during the re-
cent global pandemic and 
national civil unrest; and 
both have impacted our 
community. As the former 
Leader of Cheverly Com-

munity Emergency Response Team from June 2019 
until January 2021, it was important to feed the com-
munity information pertaining to Preparedness. CERT 
became instrumental in April 2020 pulling together 
Food Drives and Food Distributions. In August 2020, 
I was elected President of Cheverly Police Chief’s 
Advisory Board. As the call for police reform grew, 
Cheverly Police started rewriting policies, and PCAB 
took a leadership role in gathering input from the 
community.  
 

Moving forward, Cheverly will be gaining neighbors 
in the middle of Ward 1 within 3 years with the rede-
velopment of Hospital Hill. It’s important that we con-
sider all possible avenues and their impact on our 
community. I look forward to hearing from you and 
working with the County to achieve Cheverly’s vi-
sion. Secondly, as we’ve moved into interacting virtu-
ally, it is important for Cheverly to invest in technolo-
gy, including increased WIFI capabilities. I will advo-
cate for accessibility across the community to  ensure 
“no neighbor is left behind” . Thirdly, it is critical for 
Cheverly to take the lessons learned from the pandem-
ic and the flood and focus on resiliency and sustaina-
bility for the community. I plan to lead Cheverly in 
developing an Emergency Operations Plan to prepare 
for future disasters and leverage resources available 
through the County and non-government partners to 
help our residents in times of trouble.  
 

I ask for your vote on May 3. Together we can accom-

plish the hard work of building on what makes 

Cheverly amazing to ensure a bright future for all 

Cheverly residents.   

 
 
 
 

 
Dear neighbors, 
My name is Kate Duis 
and I’m eager to serve as 
the next Ward 2 Coun-
cilmember. 
I believe everyone has a 
responsibility to give back 
and serve our community 
however we’re able. As a 
non-profit fundraiser, I’ve 
done this by raising criti-
cal funds for education, 

international development and women’s health. In 
Cheverly, I’ve done this by serving on the Cheverly 
Community Market board – working to expand the 
food and nutritional benefits offered to customers and 
to rethink our operations so the market is a safe place 
to shop during the pandemic. As your councilmember, 
I will serve Ward 2 by focusing on: 
 Accessibility – Councilmembers should be acces-

sible and approachable. I’m committed to provid-
ing timely updates, answering your questions, and 
engaging in respectful dialogue even when we dis-
agree. I’ll ask critical questions about how we can 
reach all residents, ensure everyone feels wel-
comed and informed, and make engagement on 
town matters easier. 

 Responsiveness – This past year has been incredi-
bly difficult for everyone. It has also proved yet 
again that this community rallies together to find 
ways to help those in need. While we may be able 
to relax our COVID protocols later this year, the 
need to respond and assist our neighbors will per-
sist. I’ll work to connect residents to assistance 
where applicable, promote the work of community 
groups like Cheverly Village and Cheverly CERT, 
and, when appropriate, re-examine the role of 
town government to provide direct support.      

 Solutions-oriented Leadership - As your coun-
cilmember, I’ll approach problems in a holistic 
way – seeking out diverse perspectives from our 
ward and within the Council to understand the var-
ious needs and concerns that exist. I’ll drive to-
wards action, not losing sight of the end goal or 
opportunity. And, I’ll do this with a focus on what 
is in front of us now and what may come next. 

I will be a strong voice for Ward 2 residents, 
and I will work hard to prioritize your needs. To 
learn more, please visit www.duisward2.com or 
email duisward2@gmail.com. I look forward to 
connecting and thank you for your vote.  
 

PROFILES OF CANDIDATES FOR 
WARD 2 

PROFILES OF CANDIDATES FOR 
WARD 1 

Marverly Nettles 
Kate Duis 

http://www.duisward2.com
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Ward Two, I’m Micah 
Watson, and I’m ask-

ing for your vote by 
absentee or in person 
on May 3.  My wife 

and I have lived in 
Ward 2 since 2002 and 
are raising our two 

sons here.  I’m active 
in our Boy Scout 
Troop and the Sons of 

the American Legion 
and I’m a past co-chair of Cheverly Day and 
Spellman PTA board member.  I’m running for 
reelection because we still have work to do to 

make Cheverly the Town that drew us here 18 
years ago – a safe, healthy, walkable, communi-
ty where neighbors know each other and look 

out for each other. The pandemic and the Sep-
tember flood hit Ward 2 hard, but we are resili-
ent and I’ve pushed the Town to continue 

providing you with needed services.  Over the 
past two years, I’ve secured curb, gutter, side-
walk, and safety improvements and moved us 

closer to having a hiker-biker trail that connects 
to our Industrial Park.  I keep a careful eye on 
spending and revenue so that we can weather 

recessions while paying staff and providing ser-
vices.  We’ve also improved our police force – I 
strongly supported hiring Chief Towers and I 

back his efforts to hire and retain good officers 
and to improve use-of-force and other policies.  
If I’m reelected, my top priorities will be re-

maining accessible and responsive to you; fully 
restoring Town services to pre-pandemic levels; 
annexing Hospital Hill into the Town; prevent-

ing your Town property taxes from increasing; 
and ensuring development projects including 
Hospital Hill are high-quality, add amenities 

that we want, and minimize traffic and other 
headaches.  Thank you for your consideration, 
it’s a privilege to serve you, and I’d be honored 
to have your vote by absentee or at Town Hall 

on May 3.  

 

 

 

In June 2019, at my first 
full meeting as a Coun-
cilmember, I asked if I 
could make a motion. It 
was a simple one: to 
move an agenda item so 
the residents who pow-
erfully testified in sup-
port of the Pride Procla-
mation during Resident 
Input would not have to 
wait long before the 
Proclamation was voted 

on. The Mayor said I could not make a motion. 
It took a whispered comment from Acting Town 
Administrator David Deutsch to understand that, 
as a Councilmember, I was indeed entitled to 
make a motion. So I did. The motion passed 
unanimously, as did the Proclamation.  
I’d like to say that advocating for Cheverly’s 
residents, having my voice (and the voices of 
Ward 3) heard, has gotten easier in the past two 
years. It has not.  
It should not be so difficult to make a helpful 
suggestion. It should not take so long to make 
progress happen. The pandemic has thrown into 
sharp focus the ways in which Cheverly’s gov-
erning body has struggled to function.   
In spite of that we have done so much good—
hired an excellent Town Administrator and Po-
lice Chief; removed a hurtful symbol from the 
Town Seal; adopted noncitizen voting and a 
Resolution in Support of Black Lives; estab-
lished a relief fund for those most impacted by 
Covid. 
Like many, the pandemic has stretched me thin. 
But through seemingly unending meetings, I 
have worked to advocate for town residents and 
town staff. Our staff has been incredible in re-
acting and adjusting to the pandemic, keeping 
services running and staff and residents safe. 
One of my top priorities has been and will con-
tinue to be giving them the space and support 
they need to do their jobs.  
And my other priority will be to continue to ad-
vocate for residents who so often feel unheard 

or underrepresented. I hope that a set of meeting 
guidelines I coauthored will help to make meet-
ings more functional and efficient, if not short-

er. Either way, I will keep working for equitable 
representation and inclusion in all town matters. 
Thank you for trusting me with that role.  

PROFILES OF CANDIDATES FOR 
WARD 2 

PROFILES OF CANDIDATES FOR 
WARD 3 

Micah Watson Nicole Bryner 
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I first learned about Chever-
ly from friends who raved 
about its friendly communi-
ty, laid-back culture, and 
diverse residents. Since we 
moved to Cheverly, we’ve 
had two kids and met hun-
dreds of amazing neighbors. 
We’ve commuted with a 
baby and stroller on the 
Cheverly Metro, enjoyed 
the Woodsworth 
Trail, joined St. Ambrose, 

and alternated Saturday mornings between Cheese 
Park, Town Park, and Castle Park. Through it all, 
we’ve hosted and gone to countless barbecues at our 
neighbors’ homes and watched our kids develop 
friendships with our neighbors’ kids. I also developed 
slight headaches on Cheverly Day after discovering 
yet again that Cheverly Prom should end at least one 
hour earlier.  
 
I want to be your councilman because I love this com-
munity and feel lucky to live here. I want to continue 
seeking progress and prosperity for all residents 
through thoughtful, forward-thinking development 
projects while ensuring our town remains the wonder-
ful community we all know and love. I believe local 
government works best when we put aside our differ-
ences and deliver results on bread-and-butter issues 
that make our town an even better place to live. These 
issues include ensuring that you get the best value for 
your tax dollars, improving town services (such as re-
instating twice a week trash pickup and fixing 
the cheese in Cheese Park), addressing traffic issues, 
and ensuring local development meets the needs of the 
people of Cheverly.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mrs. Munyeneh matriculated 
from Columbia College with 
a Bachelor’s in Political Sci-
ence and Georgetown Uni-
versity with a Masters in 
Leadership (Organizational 
Development).  She was in 
the Honors College and grad-
uated cum laude, cum hon-
ore, garnering membership in 
academic honor societies 
such as Alpha Lambda Delta 
and Golden Key International 
Honor Society. 

Mrs. Munyeneh started her career as a Grants Management 
Specialist for the South Carolina Attorney General’s Of-
fice, working on Violence Against Women’s Act grants 
and compliance.  She also worked in concert with the 
South Carolina Coalition Against Domestic Violence and 
Sexual Assault (SCCADVASA) to support the Hope 
Lights Project for Sexual Assault Victims. 
After relocating to the District of Columbia, Mrs. 
Munyeneh was hired as the first domestic violence victim 
advocate for the Metropolitan Police Department.  Deter-
mined to build the Victim Services Program to a full fledge 
resource for victims, she worked with a team to address all 
victimization in the District of Columbia.  Instrumental in 
creating what is now known today as the Victim Services 
Branch, she held positions with the Metropolitan Police 
Department and the National Center for Victims of Crime 
in full-time and part-time positions respectively while also 
serving as an Adjunct Professor for the Department of 
Homeland Security’s FLETC Domestic Violence Interven-
tion Program.  She acted as a liaison inter-departmentally, 
created public policy and education initiatives, as well as 
advocated on behalf of victims of violent crime and vulner-
able adults.  In her tenure, she has served over forty thou-
sand victims of crime. 
Mrs. Munyeneh also extended her advocacy role to sup-
porting her colleagues and staff when she was elected as 
Chief Shop Steward of the National Association for Gov-
ernment Employees.  She served as a Certified EEO Coun-
selor to all District of Columbia employees which laid the 
groundwork for labor management partnerships with the 
Metropolitan Police Department and the Department of 
Forensic Science.  Mrs. Munyeneh ultimately transitioned 
into conducting investigations as an Employee Labor Rela-
tions Manager and contract EEO Investigator/Reviewer. 
Ready for a new challenge, she joined the federal govern-
ment and serves as a Program Manager for the Office of 
Civil Rights and Diversity and liaison for the Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion team. 
In her “spare” time, Mrs. Munyeneh serves as a 
Mount Hope Commission Board Member, Ward 4 
Councilmember, and Vice Mayor for the Town of 
Cheverly. Some of her notable accomplishments have 
included:  

PROFILES OF CANDIDATES FOR 
WARD 4 

PROFILES OF CANDIDATES FOR 
WARD 3 

Kayce Munyeneh Ted McCann 
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 Getting the 4th Ward and the rest of the Town of 
Cheverly that was initially left out of the Historic Dis-
trict, included as part of the Historic District efforts 
with the Historic Preservation Commission. 

 Uniting the town in the Vigil for George Floyd, Breon-
na Taylor, and Ahmaud Aubrey 

 Removing the plantation from the Town Seal.  
 Forging a partnership with Prologis to preserve tree 

canopy and the integrity of the neighborhood while 
addressing development near Ward 4. 

 Securing the installation of new sidewalks in Ward 4 and be-
yond.  

 Providing community training on “Radical Listening” with the 
Mount Hope Commission. 

 Authoring and passing the In Defense of Black Lives Resolu-
tion.  

 Proposing and passing the COVID Relief Fund to help some 
of our neighbors in need.  

Lastly, Mrs. Munyeneh also volunteers in her respective sororities, 
Delta Sigma Theta Sorority Incorporated and Order of the Eastern 
Star.  She is the proud wife of Alonzo and mom of her rambunc-
tious son, Justice.   

English Version  

I am Jennifer Garcia. I 
have lived in Cheverly 
since 2013. A very proud 
moment in my life was in 
2017 when I was elected as 
the first Latina to serve on 
the Cheverly Town Coun-
cil.  I am your representa-
tive on the Cheverly Town 
Council. I believe in fair 
and just service delivery. I 

am an advocate for justice and fairness willing to take the 
necessary steps to help implement equality and respect for 
all the residents of Ward 5. I am here to be a servant to the 
community that I deeply love & appreciate. I believe in 
open & honest communication because transparency, hon-
esty & integrity are essential to trusting one another in 
building a community. I see a bright future for Ward 5. I 
have pushed against the status quo. Things that I accom-
plished while representing you follow: 
 I have advocated for Ward 5 regarding maintenance/

leasing issues. As management has changed, I will  
continue to push for the residents of Ward 5. 
 I ensure our town police do not enforce federal immi-

gration laws on undocumented residents. 
  I lead the effort to institute Non-Citizen Voting in 

Cheverly. 
 I am working with the Cheverly Town Administrator 

to develop a parking solution to address unfair & ex-
cessive ticketing at the apartments. 

 I voted for the Black Lives Matter Resolution that es-
tablishes that black & brown lives matter in our Town. 

 I was instrumental in having the plantation home re-
moved from the Cheverly Town Seal. 

This year’s election is on May 3rd.  I need your vote so that 
I can continue to ensure fair, equitable, & responsive ser-
vices for you. You can vote in person or by absentee ballot. 
If you choose to vote in person, you may do so at the 
Cheverly Town Hall located at 6401 Forest Road, Cheverly 
Maryland 20785 from 7:00 a.m. to 8 p.m.  If you wish to 
vote via absentee ballot, please contact me at 240-604-
1081ASAP so that I can ensure you get the necessary pa-
perwork.   
If you have any questions, you can reach me at240-604-
1081 
 
Spanish Version 
Hola mi nombre es Jennifer García. Veo un futuro bri-
llante para el Distrito 5 y continuaré luchando contra el 
statu quo para el progreso del distrito 5. Los proyectos que 
he logrado mientras he sido tu representante: 
 He abogado por el Distrito 5 en cuanto a problemas de 

mantenimiento/arrendamiento. A medida que la admi-
nistración continúa cambiando, continuará abogando 
por el bienestar de los residentes del Distrito 5. 

  Me asegure que la policía de nuestra ciudad no aplique 
las leyes federales de inmigración a los residentes in-
documentados que son miembros esenciales y parte de 
nuestra comunidad. 

 Escribí la Legislación y Dirigí los esfuerzos para insti-
tuir el voto inclusivo que incluye la comunidad no-
ciudadana en Cheverly. 

 Estoy trabajando con el administrador de la ciudad de 
Cheverly para desarrollar una solución al problema de 
estacionamiento para abordar las multas injustas y ex-
cesivas en los apartamentos. 

 Voté a favor de la Resolución “Black Lives Matter “la 
cual establece que las vidas de la comunidad Afroame-
ricana y latinas importan en nuestra Ciudad. 

 Tuve un papel decisivo en la eliminación del diseño del 
sello de la ciudad de Cheverly la casa de la plantación 
que no nos representa como comunidad.  

Las elecciones de este año se llevarán a cabo el 3 de mayo. 
Necesito su voto para poder continuar garantizando servi-
cios justos, equitativos y receptivos para usted. Pueden vo-
tar en persona o por voto ausente. Si elige votar en persona, 
puede hacerlo el 3 de mayo en la alcaldía de Cheverly 
ubicada en 6401 Forest Road, Cheverly Maryland 
20785 de 7:00 am A 8:00 pm. Si desea votar a través 
de una boleta de voto ausente, comuníquese conmigo 
al 240-604-1081 lo antes posible para que pueda ase-
gurarse de que obtenga la documentación necesaria y 
pueda ejercer su voto. Si tiene alguna inquietud, puede 
comunicarse conmigo al 240-604-1081. 

PROFILES OF CANDIDATES FOR 
WARD 5 

PROFILES OF CANDIDATES FOR 
WARD 4 - Continued 

PROFILES OF CANDIDATES FOR 
WARD 5 - Continued 

Jennifer Garcia 

x-apple-data-detectors://0
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tel:240-604-1081
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Friends, 
I am seeking re-election for 
the Office of Council Mem-
ber for Ward 6 for the Town 
of Cheverly.  
My family and I have lived 
in Cheverly for the past 7 
years and are proud to call 
Cheverly “home.” Living in 
a multi-generational house-
hold, Cheverly is a wonder-
ful place to raise our family 

and we are happy to be part of a community that has so 
much to give and to offer.  
Both my husband and I are active members of the commu-
nity, devoting time to our youth through sports (“Coach 
Larry” is on the board of Cheverly Boys & Girls Club) and 
I am a troop Leader for our Girl Scouts Troop. Since being 
elected in 2019, I have sought to learn and engage more 
through memberships in the Cheverly American Legion 
Auxiliary Post 108, organizing events and volunteering 
with Cheverly Community Emergency Resource Team 
(CERT), and becoming a volunteer with the Cheverly Vil-
lage.  
I am an attorney by profession while operating a side busi-
ness as a cookier, baking and decorating cookies, and 
teaching group fitness class (virtually since the pandemic). 
I have a JD from the Indiana University Maurer School of 
Law and a MA in International Studies from Claremont 
Graduate University. I am a 2nd generation Korean Ameri-
can and take pride in the fact that I am the first Asian 
American (and hopefully not the last) on our Cheverly 
Town Council.  
During my time on council, I am proud to say I co-lead our 
Cheverly Census Complete Count Committee, which re-
sulted in a 78.9% self-response rate; higher than that of our 
county and state, co-organized our 2020 Cheverly Angel 
Tree, voted affirmatively on measures to strengthen inclu-
sion, increase voter participation, and providing relief to 
our community while also advocating for infrastructure 
improvements throughout town. 
I have focused on increasing Ward 6 engagement and have 
sought ways to communicate effectively with our neigh-
bors. I am active on my Ward 6 Facebook Council page 
and send regular newsletters regarding town business and 
issues facing our community. Outreach and responsiveness 
have always been particularly important to me and I have 
done my best to ensure that I have and remain accessible to 
all my neighbors, even during a pandemic.  
If re-elected, I promise to continue my commitment to 
boost participation in Ward 6 and beyond, to increase ef-
forts for inclusion and accessibility for all, and to work to-
wards collaboration on the Council and in the county as we 
work towards economic development in and outside our 
town.   
I humbly ask for your support and your vote on May 3, 
2021 to remain as your Ward 6 Council Member.  

PROFILES OF CANDIDATES FOR 
WARD 6 

Amy Fry 
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CHEVERLY AFRICAN AMERICAN  
COMMUNITY ORGANIZATION CAACO 

The Women's Club and CAACO are hosting the Candidate Meet & Greet Forum  
April 17, 2021 

1:00 pm via Zoom  
ASL interpretation. 

          See flyers below for more information.       

  Barbara Brown, CAACO Convening Coordinator 
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You must pre-register to make an appointment. Individuals who live or 
work in Prince George’s County should fill out the pre-registration 
form at https://covid19vaccination.princegeorgescountymd.gov. 
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MAYOR’S CORNER 
Cheverly Neighbors and Friends,  
 

Since this is our expanded election edition of 
the newsletter, I am limiting the April 
Mayor’s Corner to Grads, Vaccines, Hospital 
Redevelopment, and a very brief mention of 
our FY2022 budget.  Remember, you don’t 
need a reason to vote absentee; the opportunity 
to vote in Town elections has been expanded, 
and; you can register to vote and cast your 
ballot on election day! Be sure to see details and 
instructions within this newsletter. See 
information on the virtual council candidates’ 
meet and greet co-hosted by the Cheverly 
Women’s Club and the Cheverly African 
American Community Organization (CAACO). 
If you wish to cast your ballot in person, mark 
your calendars for Monday, May 3rd! Vote! 
Local Elections Matter!  
 
We need your help to congratulate every 
High School Graduate in Cheverly!  
A group of residents is again preparing a small 
gift to celebrate every Cheverly 2021 high 
school graduating senior. We’re reaching out 
early to get a good count. If you know of a 
Cheverly grad (public, private, and  
home-schooled) please email 
CheverlyGrads@gmail.com, or  
you are always welcome to call.  
All the thanks to the Cheverly 
“Grad Bags” team, the Cheverly Women’s  
Club and to the Town for approving a grant to 
help fund this year’s effort. Let’s get started!! 
 

Vaccine Distribution is on the rise! We all 
need to continue to Mask Up and maintain 
recommended distancing to avoid delaying 
our reopening and recovery!  
 

I have found this graphic very helpful in 
understanding how we can interact with family, 
friends, and neighbors once we are fully 
vaccinated. The information may have evolved 
by the time you read this. You can always find 
the latest information regarding COVID-19 by 
visiting https://www.cdc.gov.  
 
If you are wondering how to access COVID -
19 vaccines, you are not alone, and I hear 
your frustrations.   
 
Prince George’s County entered Phase 1C on 
March 15. ALL phases are eligible to 
preregister, and you will be contacted when you 

are eligible and vaccine is available. The 
vaccine supply will markedly increase by the 
end of March. http://bit.ly/PGCVaccineForm.  If 

you are not able to register online or if you 
cannot leave your home to get your vaccine, you 
can call 3-1-1, and someone will help you 
register or sign up for an in-home vaccine. If 
you need any help with this process, please 
don’t hesitate to call me anytime at 202-258-
6167. 

https://www.cdc.gov
http://bit.ly/PGCVaccineForm
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The State of Maryland has greatly improved 
their vaccination process.  You can preregister 
online www.covidvax.maryland.gov  or by 
phone at 1-855-MD-GOVAX (1-855-634-6829).  
There is an aggressively timed phasing of 
vaccines. By the time you read this newsletter, 
vaccines should be available for anyone over 60 
and those over 16 with underlying medical 
conditions that increase risk for severe COVID-
19 illness. By April 27, the vaccine should be 
available for all Marylanders, age 16 and above.  
 
Redevelopment of Hospital Hill – the March 4 
meeting and what’s next in the process.  
Our March 4 Special Cheverly Meeting Hospital 
Hill Redevelopment addressed some of our 
concerns (the focus of traffic is through north 
and south entrances, not through Cheverly, the 
helicopter pad will go, voiced commitment to 
sustainability, stormwater management, 
protection of the environment, commitment to 
listening and incorporating what we most want 
in community amenities, etc.). To take the pulse 
of residents who joined the Zoom and increase 
the opportunity for input, I assembled some in-
webinar polls and followed up with the survey. 
We preserved all questions for RDA follow -up. I 
have requested that we set up space on our 
website dedicated to the redevelopment of 
hospital hill. Until that happens, I am gathering 
all information in a folder that you can access 
here http://bit.ly/3r1v0Ah, including the 
presentation slides, poll results, survey results, 
and questions submitted in the presentation.  
 

In the immediate, residents in Wards One and 
Two will have an initial focus meeting early in 
April to talk through their concerns as 
homeowners who have lived with the hospital as 
a neighbor for decades and who stand to be most 
affected by numerous aspects of the 
redevelopment plans. We also need to have  
additional community-wide focused discussions 
with the Redevelopment Authority focused on 
environment, Walkability/bikeability and 
connection to public transportation, public/
community amenities, and more. We should 

have the first round of these breakout sessions 
before the end of April. Please call or email me 
if you are not connected to the various listservs 
or social media and would like a personal direct 
notice of next steps and upcoming meetings. I 
am committed to making sure that we have 
enough space in meetings for anyone interested 
to join and that residents can receive guidance 
on how to join via computer or smart phone or 
to join and participate by phone. This remains 
the most-critical development matter to come 
before Cheverly in decades. We want the 
developer of this site to come into the process 
valuing Cheverly and eager to work with us to 
create something lasting and wonderful.  
 
We are entering the fiscal year 2022 process!  
 
Talk to me about your budget concerns and what 
you would like to see if we can afford to 
accomplish in this next fiscal year. I have 
stepped out early with a request to Council and 
Town Staff that we make every attempt to lower 
our tax rate for this next fiscal year. This means 
that the Town commits to staying at constant 
yield—taking no more in Cheverly property 
taxes than we did last year—out of a recognition 
that it has been a financially unstable year for so 
many. 
 
Stay engaged and keep in touch.  
 
As always, and especially during this time, 
please reach out. I am almost always available 
by text or call at 202-258-6167, and you can 
email me at mayor@cheverly-md.gov. I 
welcome your call and will do my best to 
address your concerns or get back to you with 
information. If you are ever in a situation where 
you do not hear back from me, please do reach 
out again or call the Town office, 301 -773-8360, 
so that I can ensure that we connect. Thank you 
to those who join us at work sessions and 
meetings. I encourage your continued 
involvement by video and phone. It feels good to 
have community in the room, even if it is 
virtual. Be Cheverly inspired.  

In an effort to keep our Town connected during this pandemic 
we are including upcoming events in this Newsletter.  Please 
note we may need to cancel these events due to ongoing chang-
es and updates with COVID-19.    

http://www.covidvax.maryland.gov
http://bit.ly/3r1v0Ah
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Cheverly Municipal Election 
Monday, May 3, 2021 

(7am-8pm) 
Candidates for Town Council must be 
 At least 21 years of age 
 A citizen of the United States 
 A registered voter of Cheverly 
 A resident of Cheverly for not less than 6 months 
 A resident of the ward from which they are elected 

(at least 45 days before the date of the election) 
 

Filing instructions for candidates: Forms may be ob-
tained at the Town Office on Tuesdays and Wednes-
days between the hours of 10:00 am and 3:00 pm. 
These hours are for picking up candidate forms only.  
No other Town business will be conducted with 
residents.  
 

Completed forms must be returned to the Town 
Office no later than 3:00 pm, Friday, March 19, 
2021.   
 

The State of Maryland is requiring a new financial 
disclosure form that MUST be completed by all candi-
dates in order for their petition for candidacy to be 
considered. Completed forms must be turned in to 
Town Hall no later than close of business Friday, 
March 19, 2021. The form can be downloaded from 
the Town’s website or picked up from Town Hall 
Tuesday’s and Wednesday’s March 19, 2021 between 
the hours of 10:00am and 3:00pm. 
 

NOTE:  Pictures & Profiles of Candidates are run 
in the April Newsletter. They should be submitted by 
March 15, 2019. 
 

 Candidate Profiles must be brief (no longer 
than 350 words).  Profiles will appear as written. 

They will not be edited or corrected; however, if the 
profile is too long, staff will have to shorten it by cut-
ting it off at the paragraph closest to the limit. 
 

 Picture should be a closeup - will be cropped to 
about 2”x2”. 

 

Please email the profile and the picture to elec-
tion@cheverly-md.gov.  
 

Please attach them as separate files; the profile as a 
WORD document and the picture as a JPEG file. 
Contact the Town Clerk at 301-773-8360 if you need 
further information. 
 

FOR MORE INFORMATION, visit: cheverly-
md.gov/board-elections. 
 

Cheverly Election Day 2021 
 

Elections for the Town Council will take place on 
Monday May 3, 2021.  Polls will be open from 7:00 

am to 8:00 pm. Due to the current health crisis, Elec-
tion Day will look different from normal.  Absentee 
ballots will be available to any registered voter in the 
Town of Cheverly, who wishes to request 
one. Additional information regarding the absentee 
ballot procedure may be found elsewhere in the News-
letter and will be delivered to Town residents via 
News and Announcements. 
 

All forms can be accessed via the Online File Center 
at  https://www.cheverly-md.gov/files/.  
 

Filing Requirements for Candidates 
Candidates wishing to run for Town Council may 
download the Nominating Petition from the Town 
website. Candidates must also fill out the Financial 
Disclosure form, which may be downloaded from the 
Town website as well. Candidates for Council must be 
at least 21 years of age, registered to vote in the Town 
of Cheverly, and shall have been a resident of the 
Ward in which they wish to run for a period of at least 
six months prior to Election Day. Candidates for 
Council must submit their nominating petitions 45 
days prior to Election Day – and should be received at 
Town Hall by the close of business on Friday March 
19, 2021. The Board of Election Supervisors will re-
view and approve all filing petitions in order for the 
candidate to appear on the ballot. Candidates wishing 
to be considered as a write-in candidate may submit a 
write-in petition from the Town website. Write-in pe-
titions must be received at Town Hall by no later than 
Friday April 30, to be considered as an official write-
in candidate. 
 

Registration of Voters 
If you are registered to vote in Prince George’s Coun-
ty and/or the State of Maryland, you are registered to 
vote in the Town of Cheverly. If you are not registered 
with the County or the State, you may still be eligible 
to vote in Town elections, based on the recent adop-
tion of the “Non-Citizen Voting” amendment to the 
Town Charter. Any resident of the Town of Cheverly 
may register with the Town provided they meet the 
basic requirements for voting: a minimum of 18 years 
of age, have resided in the Town for no less than 30 
days prior to Election Day, and have not been convict-
ed of a crime, as defined in the Maryland Code. Those 
individuals interested in being enrolled in the Chever-
ly Voter Registry may contact the Board of Election 
Supervisors at chvboes@gmail.com. The deadline for 
registering to vote is Saturday April 3, 
2021. However, the Town of Cheverly will allow for 
same day registration of voters and same day voting, 
provided the individual meets the requirements noted 
above. 

 BOARD OF ELECTIONS 

mailto:election@cheverly-md.gov
mailto:election@cheverly-md.gov
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/files/
mailto:chvboes@gmail.com


17 

Election Day Volunteers 
In order to assist with conducting the election for 
Town Council, the Board of Election Supervisors is 
seeking volunteers to help on Election Day. Tasks will 
include assisting with crowd flow, sanitizing election 
stations, and other tasks as assigned by the Board of 
Election Supervisors.  Lunch and dinner will be pro-
vided. If you are interested in volunteering with the 
Town Election, please contact John LeGloahec at leg-
loaj@gmail.com or by emailing the Board at 
chvboes@gmail.com. 
 

Election Day 
 

This election will be for the entire Town Council – the 
Mayoral election will take place in 2022.  

On Election Day, voting will take place in the gym at 
Town Hall. At this time, there are capacity restrictions 
on individuals indoors and if the limited numbers are 
still in place, changes will be made to ensure the safe-
ty of voters, judges, and supervisors. The Board of 
Election Supervisors has proposed a unidirectional 
flow for voting in the gym. Voters will enter through 
the double doors in the lobby, proceed to their respec-
tive Ward table for check-in, receive their ballots, pro-
ceed to one of the election voting stations, drop their 
ballots in the ballot box and exit the gym via the rear 
doors to the left of the stage. 

All COVID protocols will be in place, including all 
individuals will be required to wear masks or face 
coverings, maintaining social distancing – no congre-
gating in the lobby or the gym will be allowed, and 
doors will be left open in the gym to allow for ade-
quate ventilation.  Pens, voting stations, and judges 
tables will be sanitized on a regular basis for safe-
ty. There will be appropriate spacing throughout the 
gymnasium.  
 

Once the polls close on Election Day, the canvassing 
of ballots will begin.  Under normal circumstances the 
canvassing is open to the public, however due to ca-
pacity limits, only elected officials, candidates for of-
fice and one designee will be permitted in the gym to 
watch the counting in person.  The Board of Election 
Supervisors is preparing to broadcast the canvassing 
via Zoom and/or through the Town of Cheverly Chan-
nel (Verizon channel 35). Additional details will be 
provided closer to Election Day. 
 

If anyone has any questions, please feel free to reach 
out to the Board, our email address is 
chvboes@gmail.com. 

All forms can be accessed via the Online File Center 
at  https://www.cheverly-md.gov/files/.  

Absentee Voting in Cheverly Elections 
Absentee voting will be available to all Cheverly reg-
istered voters, who do not wish to vote in person on 
Election Day, scheduled for Monday May 3, 
2021.  Any registered voter who wishes to vote by ab-
sentee ballot may do so by downloading the absentee 
ballot application, available on the Town website. 
Please note that no reason is required for requesting an 
absentee ballot.  Completed applications may be 
mailed to or dropped off at Town Hall.  There will be 
a blue mailbox mounted outside of Town Hall for the 
return of Absentee Ballot Applications. Once the bal-
lots have been finalized, ballots will be mailed to 
those individuals who requested an absentee bal-
lot.  Ballots will also be available for pickup at Town 
Hall on Tuesdays or Wednesdays between the hours 
of 10:00 am and 3:00 pm. Additional instructions will 
be provided to individuals requesting absentee ballots 
on how to properly complete the ballot and return it to 
Town Hall. Completed absentee ballots may be re-
turned to Town Hall via USPS, however, the Board of 
Election Supervisors is aware of problems with mail 
delivery and recommends that ballots be returned in 
person to a ballot box, which will be installed in front 
of Town Hall.  If individuals choose to return their 
ballots by mail, ballots must be received by the close 
of polls on Election Day. Ballots received after the 
polls close will not be counted. If a Cheverly resident 
requests and absentee ballot, they will not be allowed 
to vote in person on Election Day. Records will be 
maintained of those Cheverly residents requesting ab-
sentee ballots. The register of absentee voters will be 
available for review upon request of any registered 
voter. 
 

If anyone has any questions, please feel free to reach 
out to the Board, our email address is 
chvboes@gmail.com. 
 

Dates to Remember 
 

Friday April 3, 2021 - final day to register to vote with the 
state. Residents of Cheverly who are not registered to vote 
in state or federal elections may register to vote in Town 
elections up to and including Election Day, Monday May 
3, 2021 
 

Friday April 23, 2021 - last day to request an absentee 
ballot application.  Requests for absentee ballot applica-
tions submitted on Friday April 23 must be picked up in 
person no later than 5:00 pm that day. You may also pick 
up absentee ballot applications from the Cheverly Commu-
nity Center on Tuesdays or Wednesdays between the hours 
of 10:00 am – 3:00 pm prior to the April 23 deadline. 
 

Friday April 30, 2021 - last day to file as a certified write-
in candidate. 
 

May 3, 2021 - Election Day. All absentee ballots must be 
returned to the Cheverly Community Center by 8:00 pm!  

mailto:legloaj@gmail.com
mailto:legloaj@gmail.com
mailto:chvboes@gmail.com
mailto:chvboes@gmail.com
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/files/
mailto:chvboes@gmail.com
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TOWN OF CHEVERLY 
CHARTER AMENDMENT RESOLUTION R-06-20 

 

A RESOLUTION OF THE MAYOR AND TOWN 
COUNCIL OF THE TOWN OF CHEVERLY, 
MARYLAND, adopted pursuant to the authority of 
Article XI-E of the Constitution of Maryland and Title 
4, Subtitle 3 of the Local Government Article of the 
Annotated Code of Maryland (2013 Edition, as 
amended), to amend the Charter of the said Town, said 
Charter being a part of the public local laws of Mary-
land (1963 Edition, as amended), which Article con-
tains in whole or in part the Charter of the Town of 
Cheverly, Maryland, whereby the Mayor and Town 
Council increase the number of the Board of Supervi-
sors of Elections from Three (3) to Five (5), permit 
early voting, same day voter registration and voting, 
and mail-in voting. 
 
 

GET ALERTED! 
 

Would you like to receive Town updates in real 
time?  If so, subscribe on the Town website to re-
ceive an email sent directly to you when News and 
Announcements are posted.   
 

Signing up is easy. Simply visit cheverly-md.gov.  Go 
to the brown banner where you see Home, Public 
Safety, Public Works, Administration, Board of Com-
mission, and Subscribe. Click “Subscribe…”  and fill 
in the necessary  information.  

 
 

RESIDENTIAL BUSINESS LICENSE  
Residential Business License Program has 
been suspended for Fiscal Year 2021 (July1 
2020- June 30, 2021).  We anticipate re-
launching the program for FY22.  Watch 
this space for more information to come in 
the Spring of 2021. 
Soliciting in the Town of Cheverly is prohibited with-
out a Town permit.  Hand delivered advertisement is 
not considered a solicitation. If an unpermitted solici-
tor is in your neighborhood or you need a Town solic-
iting permit contact Code Compliance at 240-770-
7647.  During the COVID-19 pandemic you may call 
Town Hall if you are unable to reach someone in Code 
Compliance.   
 

SAFETY REMINDER:  
 

We ask residents to remember that your neigh-
bors who walk to Metro, or children walking 
to school, and the hard working Mail Carriers 
are exposed to dangerous conditions when 
sidewalks are not cleared in a timely manner.  

Failure to comply with Town Code could re-
sult in fines. 
 

VACATIONS & HOME SECURITY:  
Residents planning to be away for vacations should call the 
Cheverly Police (301-341-1055) to arrange to have their 
homes checked while they are gone.   
The following items should also be checked to make sure 
your residence is safe and looks as much as possible like 
someone is there: 
 Cancel newspaper & mail delivery or have a neighbor 

pick it up for you. 
 Arrange for lawn care. 
 Valuables should be stored, preferably in a bank. 
 Store lawn mowers, bicycles, and lawn furniture inside. 
 Lights inside the house should be set on a timer. 
 Set telephone bells as low as possible. 
 Shades and drapes should be drawn. 
 Cars left in the driveway should be locked. 
 Make sure smoke detectors are working. 
 All windows and doors should be locked. 
 Give your house key & itinerary to at least one friend or 

neighbor. 
 

RESIDENTIAL ZONE PARKING 
 

Residential ZONE parking permits are now available. 
The price of the permit is $5 per vehicle with 1 free 
guest pass per address.  A second guest pass may be 
obtained for $2. (Only two guest passes per address.)  
 

Applications can be downloaded from the Town web-
site at  www.cheverly-md.gov  under form and file 
center tab.  
 

Please drop completed applica-
tions in the permits box located at 
Town Hall or mail to: Code En-
forcement, 6401 Forest Road, Cheverly, MD 20785  

  THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

REPORT STREET LIGHT PROBLEMS TO PEPCO 
 

If you are having any problems with street lights, they are 

out, blinking on and off, etc., you can contact Pepco direct-

ly.  Go to www.pepco.com, go to Outages, and click on 

Report a Street Light Outage.  Then you will be asked for 

either the address or pole number.  It will then come to a 

map showing the street lights in the area, click on the street 

light you wish to report, and lastly they will 

ask you for some information about the light 

and your contact information.     

 

Or Scan  >>>>>>>>>>>> 

http://www.cheverly-md.gov
http://www.pepco.com
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 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Meeting Agendas are updated on the web-
site:  www.cheverly-md.gov and virtual 
meeting information will be posted online in 
News & Announcements.  If you have ques-
tions, please call the Town Hall.   
   

Town Meeting broadcast LIVE on Cable 71 
& Fios 35.  Re-broadcast every day at 12:00 
noon, 6:00 pm and 10:00 pm.  Meetings can 
also be viewed on the town’s website at 
cheverly-md.gov.  
 
 Votes are unanimous unless otherwise noted 
CM= Council Member  
 

ACTIONS TAKEN 
TOWN MEETING 

 

Town Meeting - February 11th 

 

Resolution R-06-20 will increase the number of Elec-
tion Supervisors from 3 to 5, permit early voting, 
same day voting and registration and mail-in voting. 
 

 Motion to Approve Charter Amendment Reso-
lution R-06-20: CM Bryner, seconded CM Garcia. 
Approved unanimously. 
 Motion to Approve the Request of the Petition-

ers to Vacate the Property Street at Stoddard 
Place in Order to Erect a Fence based on 
Unique Circumstances Relating to this Proper-
ty: CM Radloff, seconded by CM Munyeneh. Ap-
proved unanimously. 

 
 

Cheverly Relief Fund Meeting  - February 
18th 
 

 Motion to Direct Town Administrator Dylan 
Galloway Under our Covid-19 Emergency Leg-
islation to Work with Existing Community Or-
ganizations that have Been Offering Food Dis-
tribution to Maximize $10,000.00 in Food Assis-
tance from the General Fund and Be Empow-
ered Individually to Make Decisions as Needed 
with the Committee: 

 CM Munyeneh amended the Motion to reflect that 
a Report be Submitted to Council with his 
Covid-19 Report: CM Munyeneh, CM Fry. Ap-
prove Unanimously. 

 Motion Establish a Fund using $65,000.00 from 
the General Fund for the Covid-19 Relief and 
Assistance Program Following the Guidelines 
as Outlined This Evening by Mr. Galloway In-

cluding a $1,000.00 Cap and Including Transla-
tion of All Materials into Spanish and French 
and Directing $30,000.00 of those Funds Specif-
ically to Residents of the Cheverly Station 
Apartments: CM Bryner, seconded by CM 
Munyeneh. Approved by CM Radloff, CM Garcia, 
and CM Fry. Opposed by CM Watson. 

 

Town Meeting - March 11th 
 

 Motion to Approve the Cheverly CERT Gant 
for $2,000.00 for the Purchase of a Trailer: CM 
Radloff, seconded by CM Garcia. Approved by 
CM Watson, CM Bryner, and CM Munyeneh. CM 
Fry Abstained for sake of transparency as she is a 
member of CERT. 
 Motion to Approve Grant Request in the 

Amount $2000.00 to assist with the Creation of 
Grab Bags: CM Fry, seconded by CM Watson. 
Approved unanimously. 
 Motion to Authorize Mr. Galloway to Move 

Forward in Partnership with the Team as Iden-
tified Here to Work with Bourne for the Crea-
tion of a Rain Garden and Seeking to Negotiate 
Closer to the Grant Amount but Not to Exceed 
the Bid: CM Watson, seconded by CM Radloff. 
Approved unanimously. 

 

The below motion is for the Mayor and Town Admin-
istrator to create a letter to send to WMATA. 
 

 Motion to Submit Letter to Charlie Scott via 
Email and also Submit Through the Comment 
Process for the 2022 Budget: CM Watson, se-
conded by CM Radloff. Approved unanimously. 
 Motion to Move for the Signature of the Grad-

ing Easement for the Area Indicated on the 
Grading Easement and as Indicated on the At-
tachments as Example A1 and A2: CM Watson, 
seconded by CM Radloff. Approved unanimously. 
 Motion that Mayor and Town Council Will Ac-

cept the Landscaping Setbacks as Indicated on 
the Proposed Plan from the Applicant: CM 
Watson, seconded by CM Bryner. Approved unan-
imously.  
 Motion that Mayor and Council hereby Indi-

cate that the Town is Generally Supportive of 
the Craftsman Project and that Mayor and 
Council hereby Instructs the Town Administra-
tor, Town Attorney and Council for the Project 
to Begin Putting the Final Discussion Items in 
Writing to Present to the Town Council for Fi-
nal Review and Discussion of the Terms of this 
Project: CM Watson, seconded by CM 
Munyeneh. Approved unanimously. 
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 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Town Hall 301.773.8360 Monday - Friday, 9 AM - 5 PM 

Police Department     

Emergency 911   

Non-Emergency 301.352.1200   

Administrative Office 301.341.1055 
Monday – Friday, 9AM - 5 PM 

Saturdays, 8 AM - 4 PM 

Public Works 301.773.2666 Monday - Friday, 7:30 AM - 4 PM 

COVID-19 Updates are ONGOING  
 

How to get current information 
Visit the Town of Cheverly website (www.cheverly.gov ) for more resources and information regarding 
COVID-19.  Also please sign up for the News and Announcements emails.  
 

We are also sharing information via Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-MD-
100731471406679.  To receive our CodeRed notification, subscribe at  https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/
en-US/BF05350699FE.  As always you can contact each department by the phone numbers listed below. 
 

We ask that Town residents be patient regarding these matters and during these unprecedented times while the 
Town continues to strive to provide the essential function of services for our community. 
 

Thank you for your help and cooperation during this social distancing time. Guidance and recommendations 
are changing rapidly. We will provide updates as they are provided from state and local health officials. If you 
need to contact the departments, please see hours of operation and phone numbers below. 
 

Please know, closing the building does not mean closing the Town. Town Staff look forward to serving you! 

Town Hall 
Open 
No public access 

Please call respective Town offices to 
conduct essential business. 

Town Parks & Trails Open  
Practice Social Distancing of at least 6 
feet.   

Town Owned Playground Equip-
ment 

Open 
Play at Your Own Risk and Practice Social 
Distancing of at least 6 feet.  

 
Police Department 

Open 
No public access 

 

Public Works 
Open 
No public access 

 

Meeting Rooms No public access Meeting rooms at Town Hall are closed. 

Trash and other Public Works Col-
lection 

Modified scheduled  

http://www.cheverly.gov
https://www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-MD-100731471406679
https://www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-MD-100731471406679
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE
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TEMPORARY TRASH SCHEDULE  
Until Further Notice: 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday 2nd and 4th Thursday  
of the Month unless noted 
in the Holiday Schedule  

Friday 

Trash Collection–  
East Side 
 

Yard Waste– 
Town-Wide 

Trash Collection– 
West Side 

Recycling  
Collection– 
Town-Wide 

Town-Wide 
 Bulk Trash 
 3 items or less 

 

Appliances-Charge $20 for First 
+ $10 for each additional 

No Services 
  

 PUBLIC WORKS 
The Cicadas are Coming, The Cicadas are Coming: 

The Truth About the Brood X Periodical Cicada 
Information from the Town Arborist Dr. Tolbert Feather 

 

The periodical cicada in this area, Brood X, will emerge this year and is one of many broods 
that reappear every 17 years.  The periodical cicadas have black bodies and red eyes and 
emerge in mid-May (when ground temperatures reach >64°F) completing their life cycle by 
the end of June.   
 

Although the adults do feed on woody plants, potential damage to trees and shrubs occurs 
when the female cicadas insert eggs into the tips of twigs.  Sufficient damage can cause the 
loss of the tips of branches.  On large trees, this loss is not noticeable.  On smaller trees, it can 
significantly reduce the canopy, but even smaller trees do recover.   
 

Residents can isolate young trees with screening in May (netting with 1-cm or 3/8-inch mesh) 
to prevent damage, but there are no treatments to manage the cicadas.  Cicadas have little in-
terest in annuals and perennials.  Newly emerged cicadas may be seen resting or emerging on 
non-woody plants, but they will soon thereafter move up into the trees.   
 

The distinctive “singing” or mating call is the first sign that the little wide-eyed creatures are 
active.  Although their appearance may seem ominous, cicadas do not bite people or carry or 
transmit any diseases.  They are a true wonder of nature and a great food source for birds and 
small mammals.   
 

For more information regarding the Brood X Periodical Cicada and the other broods that ap-
pear in this region, please visit the following websites: 

https://www.cicadamania.com/cicadas/periodical-cicada-brood-x-10-will-emerge-in-15-
states-in-2021/ 

http://insects.ummz.lsa.umich.edu/fauna/  
 

There is also an app, Cicada Safari, you can download to help document Brood X.  Have fun 
with them; it’s a great experience for kids. 

https://www.cicadamania.com/cicadas/periodical-cicada-brood-x-10-will-emerge-in-15-states-in-2021/
https://www.cicadamania.com/cicadas/periodical-cicada-brood-x-10-will-emerge-in-15-states-in-2021/
http://insects.ummz.lsa.umich.edu/fauna/
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Please have your Regular Trash, Bulk Trash, Yard Waste and Recycling at the curb before 
7AM.  If you have any questions call Public Works, 301-773-2666.  
 

If you need to dispose of more items or for an updated list of accepted bulk items, dates, times, 
and locations for Bulk Trash Drop offs please contact Prince George's County at https:// prince-
georgescountymd.gov/590/Bulky-Trash-Collection. The Public Works Services may change 
due to the Covid-19 Pandemic Note that Public Works Services may change due to the Covid-
19 Pandemic Note that Public Works Services may change due to the Covid-19 Pandemic  

RECYCLING  & TRASH  TOTALS 
February 2021  
 

Curbside Recycling        41.48TNS  ($27 per ton) 
Yard Waste                        0 TNS ($25 per ton) 
Refuse                               111.44TNS ($59 per ton) 
  

Recycling + Yardwaste    =   41.84 =    27.36% Percentage 
Total Tonnage.                      152.92     diverted from landfill  
 

Total Lanfill Tipping Fee Savings for Diverted Materials = $1,327.36  

9 Appliances 

elected office is nonpartisan and can be an excellent 
way to serve your community. This year, all six 
council member seats are up for election. The 
Cheverly Mayoral election is in 2022. The Town 
Council's primary function is to set the Town staff's 
policy and direction and provide an oversight 
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One team, One mission, Team Cheverly!  
 
 

Message from the Chief 

Online Reporting 
In response to the COVID-19 pandemic, the department implemented an online reporting system for some 
non-emergency calls for service. These calls include auto tampering, destruction of property/property dam-
age, lost property, theft from autos, and certain other thefts that don’t rise to the level of burglary. Residents 
are encouraged to utilize this system, in lieu of the non-emergency number,  for incidents that meet the requirements 
 

The online portal can be found here: https://www.cheverly-md.gov/police-department/webforms/cheverly-
police-department-online-report-submittal.  Once completed, the reports can be obtained, by request, via 
reports@cheverlypolice.org.call from one of our officers to either gather further information, or to provide 
the respective case number. Once completed, the reports can be obtained, by request, via re-
ports@cheverlypolice.org. 
 

Report Requests 
All reports can be requested, via email, at reports@cheverlypolice.org. When submitting your request, 
please include as much information as possible, that pertains to the report. In addition, for identification 
purposes, a photocopy of the requesting party’s ID will need to accompany the request. In response to the 
state of emergency, all fees associated with report requests have been waived. 
Tips@cheverlypolice.org 
Tips@cheverlypolice.org is an email address that residents can use to send non-emergency tips or infor-
mation to the department. Our investigators are constantly working to investigate criminal cases in which  

our residents have been victimized. If you have, or believe you have, information, photographs, or video 
that could assist the department, and you don’t want to call, please send us an email. If you see someone in 
immediate danger, or a crime being committed, dial 911. 

TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
  Police Emergency      9-1-1 
  

   Police Non-Emergency      (301) 352-1200 
   

  Cheverly Police Headquarters     (301) 341-1055 
(7am – 7pm  Mon-Fri—Sat 8am - 4pm ) 

 

  Cheverly Photo Enforcement    (240) 770-7641 

Message from the Chief 
Jarod J. Towers 

  (policechief@cheverly-md.gov) 

Crime Report for February 2021 

*Note that all addresses are in Hundred Blocks 

2/3/2021 1941 Hrs 6200 Cheverly Park Dr Aggravated Assault 

2/3/2021 2200 Hrs 6500 Landover Rd Theft (Shoplifting) 

2/9/2021 2017 Hrs 6300 Landover Rd Trespassing 

2/17/2021 2214 Hrs 6300 Landover Rd Aggravated Assault 

2/18/2021 0707 Hrs 5500 Newton St Auto Theft 

2/18/2021 1329 Hrs 6500 Landover Rd Robbery (Attempted) 

2/22/2021 0200 Hrs 5800 Annapolis Rd Carjacking 

2/25/2021 2256 Hrs 6500 Landover Rd Weapon Possession (Firearm) 

2/25/2021 1231 Hrs 6500 Landover Rd Shoplifting (Attempted) 

2/25/2021 2130 Hrs 6400 Landover Rd Assault (Domestic) 

https://www.cheverly-md.gov/police-department/webforms/cheverly-police-department-online-report-submittal
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/police-department/webforms/cheverly-police-department-online-report-submittal
mailto:reports@cheverlypolice.org
mailto:reports@cheverlypolice.org
mailto:reports@cheverlypolice.org
mailto:reports@cheverlypolice.org
mailto:Tips@cheverlypolice.org
mailto:policechief@cheverly-md.gov


25 

Cheverly’s Mass Notification System is here! CodeRED allows residents to receive emergency alerts via 
text, email, or phone call. Upon signing up for the service, users can create a Managed Account, which allows 
the user to create a username and password and control the following: 

1. Types of alerts received: 
a. Emergency Alerts (Mandatory) 
b. General Alerts (Optional) 
c. Weather Alerts (Optional, as provided by the National Weather Service) 

2. Method alerts are received: 
a. Via text message 
b. Via email 
c. Via phone call 
 

Users can also perform a Quick signup however, doing so would require the user to call CodeRED’s customer service line in 
order to make any changes to the account. 

 

Users are required to have either a residential or business address, within the Cheverly limits, in order to sign up for an ac-
count. The system supports multiple addresses, phone numbers, and emails.  
 

In order to start receiving alerts, residents can sign up using any of the following ways: 
 

By going to the Police Department’s website and clicking on  
 
 

By going to https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE 
 

By scanning the following QR code with your smart phone or tablet:  
 

Anyone who would like assistance signing up for alerts can call the department at 301-341-1055, to schedule 
an appointment.  
 

It is important that the community know that I value feedback. If you have a concern, an idea, or just 
want to introduce yourself, please do not hesitate to reach out. If you have information that could help 
us improve the service we provide OR information about something we did great, please do not hesitate 
to contact me. I can be reached at policechief@cheverly-md.gov or by phone at 301-341-1055.  
 

One team, One mission, Team Cheverly!  

Cheverly Community 

https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE
mailto:policechief@cheverly-md.gov
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE
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CHEVERLY DAY 
 

*** Watch This Space ***  
 

Cheverly Day is October 2, 2021. 
The 90th anniversary parade and the fireworks will be 
on October 2. The  virtual Cicada Crunch will be in 
June. Keep watching this space for details. Scouts, 
churches, neighborhoods, organizations -- start 
working on your parade entries. Come on, Cheverly, 
let’s outdo ourselves this year!    

The Cheverly Garden Club will be having a Zoom 
meeting on Monday, April 19th at 7:00 pm. Details 
will be sent to Garden Club members. If you wish to 
join the meeting, e-mail your name and street address 
to CheverlyGardenClub@verizon.net by April 16th. 
The Garden Club is fortunate to have Ms. Cindy 
Brown as our featured guest speaker. She is the 
manager of Collections, Education, and Access for the 
Smithsonian Gardens and speaking on her favorite 
gardening topic. Remember to ‘leave the leaves’ until 
air and ground temperatures remain above 55 degrees. 
This helps keep our local pollinators and butterflies 
alive and not in yard waste bags. 
 

The Cheverly Garden Club’s Life-Long Learning 
Grant is still taking applications. If you are interested 
in gardening, flowers, environmental issues, 
programs, and workshops to further your education, 
apply for one of our Lifelong Learning Grants. The 
maximum award is $500. You can apply if you are 18 
years old or older, reside in Cheverly or are a full-time 
employee of the Town. Grant applications are 
available by email. December 15th is the annual 
deadline for applications. For further information, 
please email Kay Holloway at 
kay_holloway@hotmail.com.  

Stay healthy and stay hydrated! 

Mission 22 Fundraiser - The Cheverly American 
Legion family is raising funds for Mission 22, an 

organization that works to prevent veterans’ 
suicide.  22 veterans die each day from suicide and 
this Mission provides treatment programs, memorials, 
and community impact initiatives in an effort to 
change that. The Cheverly Auxiliary Unit 108 will 
match up to $1,000 in donations received and the Sons 
of the Legion will match up to another $250 and we 
will continue our efforts through Memorial Day, May 
31st.  For more information about this group, please 
visit their website www.mission22.com. 
You may contribute directly through the link on 
CheverlyAmericanLegion.com or to make other 
arrangements, please contact Casey Kneipp at 
cheverlyauxiliary@gmail.com 
Girls & Boys State - Girls and Boy State will be 
virtual this year. The Cheverly American Legion, 
Auxiliary Unit 108 will be funding 2 girls for Girls 
State and 2 boys for Boys State. Applicants should 
contact Cheverly American Legion Auxiliary Unit 
108. The programs: Develops leadership and pride in 
American citizens - Educates citizens about our 
system of government - Instills a greater 
understanding of American traditions - Stimulates a 
desire to maintain our democratic government 
processes within our republic. 
Memorial Hill Brick Sale - Bricks are now available 
for purchase and will be a permanent part of the 
memorial display to honor and recognize the service 
and sacrifice of our nation's veterans.  The terrace 
patio memorial display along with WWII cannon will 
include personalized bricks intended to memorialize a 
service member or to show support of veterans. Please 
consider purchasing a brick to represent a family 
member who served their country or to express your 
support. Your donations will directly support the civic 
programs of Cheverly American Legion Post 108 and 
our efforts to support local veterans within the 
community we serve. You can place your order 
at thatsmybrick.com/cheverlyamericanlegion/ 
Food Trucks and Fresh Air - Our monthly event of 
Food Trucks and Fresh Air is returning on the last 
Friday of every month. Events will start at 6pm and 
typically last till around 9pm. We will have several 
food trucks on hand to offer unique meal options and 
will also be selling beer and wine on the back parking 
lot. Keep an eye on the our website events calendar or 
for announcements on the exchange or Facebook for 
additional details.  
Become a Member - Current or former 
servicemembers with at least one day in the armed 
services and being honorably discharged or those still 

in the military are eligible to join. Family members of  

Cheverly American Legion Post 108 

Community Bulletin Board 

RECREATIONAL COUNCIL  
 

As long as the Town Building is closed, we 
will not host any functions.  Our apologies. 
Stay healthy and safe.  

mailto:CheverlyGardenClub@verizon.net
http://www.mission22.com
mailto:cheverlyauxiliary@gmail.com
https://www.thatsmybrick.com/cheverlyamericanlegion/
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an eligible servicemember may join too. 
Email CheverlyAmericanLegion@gmail.com for 
more information. 

 

THE WOMEN’S CLUB 
 
 

The Women's Club & Cheverly African 
American Community Organization 

(CAACO) 
 

Present's  
"FORUM MEET & GREET" the Candidates 

Saturday, April 17, 2021 
Time 1 - 3 PM 

 

Please submit questions to CHVCANDIDATEFO-
RUM@GMAIL.COM. By 4PM 3/20/21. Virtual con-
tact information to follow. 
 
 

Celebrate Earth Day April 22nd – Reduce your 

use of plastic bottles this month. 
 

Thank You, Lillian Wilson 
For your many years of service, planning and host-
ing our Black History event. This year we focused 
on the Black Family. Thank you to the elected offi-
cials who spoke too! 
 

Thank You, Town Council 

For approving our grant request for items for the high 
school senior gift bags! 

“OUR LANGUAGE SHAPES THE WORLD” – UPLIFT 

CLUB MEETINGS - Virtual 

Regular Monthly Meeting – 2nd Monday,  
April 12 at 7 p.m.              
Dial-in number (US): (425) 436-6320 
Access code: 796406# 
 

Check out our website for more information on the 
club: www.cheverlywomensclub.com 

JOIN the CLUB 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2021 Opening Day – May 8th 
 

Mark your calendars now for our opening market on 
Saturday, May 8 from 8 am -12 pm. 
 

 The market will open under the same COVID-19 
protocols as last year –  

 There will be single points of entry and exit with 

one-way customer foot traffic flowing through the 
market. 

 We will be actively managing the number of cus-
tomers in the market space and providing guides 
for where to stand at each vendor stall so that so-
cial distancing can take place.  

 And, sadly, we will not be offering live music, free 
yoga, or cafe tables..  

 

2021 Market Dates 
Every other Saturday / 8am-Noon 

May 8 & 22 
June 5 & 19 
July 3, 17, & 31 
Aug. 14 & 28 
Sept. 11 & 25 
Oct. 9 & 23  
Nov 6 & 20 
Dec. 11 
 

The Market is located at 6401 Forest Road.  
 

Please watch our website -
www.cheverlycommunitymarket.org for more up-
dates. 
 

ST. AMBROSE SCHOOL  
 

St. Ambrose School is accepting applications for the 
21-22 SY.  Classes are filling up fast.  
 

Applications can be found at sascheverly.org.  
 
 

Recreation Counci l      

 Scholarship 
The Cheverly Recreation Council is a proud sponsor of the 

John Dent Wilson Scholarship.  Every year we award three 
$500.00 college scholarships.  

The Scholarship is judged on a point system criteria with 
highest points given to volunteering in Cheverly Community 

activities.    

Below are the new/updated requirements for the scholarship.   

The deadline for application submissions is June 25, 2021. 
Please email judydeleon@aol.com for application infor-
mation.   

1. Must be a full time college freshman in the fall of 2021 

2. Must have at least one volunteer service in the past 
12 months           

Community Bulletin Board 

mailto:CheverlyAmericanLegion@gmail.com
mailto:CHVCANDIDATEFORUM@GMAIL.COM
mailto:CHVCANDIDATEFORUM@GMAIL.COM
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CHEVERLY VILLAGE  

Wanna Come Out to Play?  

The guidance from CDC (Centers 
for Disease Control and Prevention) 

last month opens the door to more opportunities to see 
each other. So does the warming springtime weather.  

Here are some of the first ways in which Cheverly 
Village looks forward to coming out from behind our 
Zoom screens: 

 Small gatherings. We are happy that the CDC guidance 
says that fully vaccinated people can safely visit with each 
other without masks or physical distancing. While the 
Village cannot yet hold events in the Community Center, 
we will find ways to put interested vaccinated members 
and volunteers in touch with each other for visits and 
games in each other’s homes—indoors or outdoors. And, 
of course, we will provide rides when members need 
them. Scrabble, anyone? Crazy-Crazy Eights?  

 Cheverly Village’s Stand-Up Garden. Village members 
and friends are invited to plant and tend your favorite 
flowers and veggies—without having to bend over! The 
Garden is even wheelchair friendly. To learn more, call 
240 770 1033 or email Tere-
sawilliams@cheverlyvillage.org. 

 Occasional group strolls. One of the first such events that 
the Village’s Program & Events Team expects to an-
nounce will be at Legion Park, where benches, paved 
paths, and gentle greens invite visiting as much as 
strolling.  

 Outings such as rides through the Arboretum, visits and 
gentle walks through Kenilworth Park and Aquatic Gar-
dens, or visits to other accessible outdoor attractions.  

Meanwhile, we continue to offer an exciting array of 
online activities, almost all of which are open to eve-
ryone. Register for them at cheverlyvillage.org, 
“Events List.” 

To find out how to be a member, a volunteer, or a supporter 
of Cheverly Village, reach us at www.cheverlyvillage.org, 
240-770-1033, or village@cheverlyvillage.org.                                                                  
 ~Diane La Voy, Cheverly Village Vice President 

 
 

4TH WARD CIVIC ASSOCIATION  
 

The Cheverly Ward 4 Civic Association meets at 7 
PM every 3rd Monday of the month (through virtual 
technology during the pandemic). We discuss civic 
issues affecting Cheverly and Ward 4 in particular. 
We encourage residents to participate in civic matters 
at all levels of government: town, county, state, and 

federal. We seek to improve communication among 
all Ward 4 residents and town officials.   
 

Recent topics have included:  
 

- Updates on construction in the business development next to 
Ward 4 
- Possible traffic calming options 
- School redistricting  
- Honoring and learning from the founding leaders of W4CA 
 

How do I know if I live in Ward 4?   
You may look up which ward you live in at https://
www.cheverly-md.gov/mayor-and-council/files/streets-
ward/  (launches PDF).   
 

Please contact the current W4CA secretary, Joe Dalaker, 
at cheverly4thwardca@gmail.com for further information.   
 
 

POLICE CHIEFS ADVISORY BOARD 
 

Policy and Youth Committee updates will be listed on the 
Facebook website https://www.facebook.com/
chevPCAB.  Please attend the meetings for the most up-to-
date information or feel free to 
email cheverlypcab@gmail.com for questions and con-
cerns.  
 

There's still time to apply for the PCAB Doorbell Camera 
Rebate Program: 
To apply for a rebate, the following steps must be complet-
ed:       
1. Purchase and install the camera(s). 
2. Complete the Private Security Camera Rebate Program 
Application:https://forms.gleoZXKkNF13LfYdSSr6   
3. Submit this application. 
4. Sign up for a Home Security Survey 
Submissions are kept confidential, all information is required.                                                              

El formulario se puede enviar en español a pedido enviando 
un correo electrónico cheverlypcab@gmail.com   

PCAB is inviting you to a scheduled Google Meet Meeting 
on April 8th at 7pm for Voices of Our Community (VOC) 
and Monthly Meeting at 8pm.  
 

Please use the link below: 
https://meet.google.com/ifd-tzdo-jdf  

SAINT AMBROSE MEN'S CLUB  
 

Save the date for Saint Ambrose Men's Club Fish 
Fry on April 24th from 12:00  - 4:00   A serving of 
fish and fixings will be available for pick-up or out-
door eating at Saint Ambrose Fannon Hall.  Please 
save the date and plan on supporting the Men's Club. 
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CHEVERLY GREEN  
 

INFRASTRUCTURE COMMITTEE 
 

 

Cheverly Green Infrastructure Committee 
April Monthly Meeting 

Dates: Monday, April 5, 2021 
 

7:30-9:30 p.m., Large Conference Room, Cheverly 
Community Center, 6401 Forest Road, Cheverly 
Or virtually via Zoom, watch for announcements on 
the Cheverly town website 
 

Monthly meeting to report progress on Cheverly 
greening efforts and plan next steps and new 
initiatives. In implementing the Cheverly Green 
Infrastructure Plan, your Cheverly Green 
Infrastructure Committee is working on projects in 
education, planning, and research. 
 

All are welcome to join us! Contact 
sheila.salo@gmail.com for a copy of the meeting 
agenda. 
 

Kilmer Street Park 
 

The Town of Cheverly entered into an agreement with the 
Neighborhood Design Center for planning of a park at 6301 
Kilmer. Following the terms of the agreement, the 
Neighborhood Design Center conducted surveys of town 
residents to learn their hopes for the park, and presented the 
Final Concept plan to the Mayor and Town Council. The 
Mayor and Council will soon consider adoption of the park 
plan.  
 

In its advisory capacity, the Cheverly Green Infrastructure 
Committee met with the NDC over several months and 
worked closely with them in every stage of the planning. In 
addition to providing opportunities for low-impact recreation, 
the park will help implement the Cheverly Green 
Infrastructure Plan. It will add to Cheverly’s network of 
natural areas, increase tree canopy, give preference to native 
plants, manage stormwater, and provide educational 
opportunities.. 
 

The concept, to be implemented in stages, combines plans for 
instructive exhibits with opportunities for active recreation.   
 

Active recreation 
ADA accessible trail 
Fitness trail 
Open space for free play 

Exhibits, where park goers can learn more about 
native plants and their habitats 

Food Forest, featuring edible fruits 
Arboretum of native trees and shrubs, identified 

with labels 

Pollinator meadow, combined with stormwater 
management 

Magnolia grove, indicative of magnolia bogs 
formerly found in the region 

 

The entire site would be included in the arboretum, following 
the certification program of ArbNet; there is no charge for 
certification.  
 

The park has its own group of champions, a working group of 
the Green Infrastructure Committee, Friends of Kilmer Street 
Park. The Friends will work on detailed planning for the park 
and will organize hands-on volunteer work. By the time you 
read this, three invasive-plant removals will have taken place. 
The Friends have already completed the arboretum 
certification application.  
 

Check out the Friends of Kilmer Street Park Facebook group: 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/888180825350848/ 
 

View the concept plan and survey results: https://

sites.google.com/site/cheverlygreenplan/kilmer-street-park-

and-arboretum 
 

 

TROOP 257 
 

Troop 257 is springing ahead in 2021, and we'd love 
your sons age 11-18 to join us! Boys learn outdoor 
activities, conservation principles, and how to be of 
service to their communities. Fun upcoming activities 
include a paddle trip April 24-25 at White Oak, which 
will include one overnight with a conservation project, 
and a May backpacking/hiking trip to Massanutten 
Mountain. Looking ahead, the troop's planning a 
return to summer camp at Camp Freedom in 
Pennsylvania the week of July 18-24. (Want to get in 
on the fun? Registration required by March 31, and 
you must be a member of the troop.) Interested? 
Contact Caroline Jarboe via text at 301-404-9693 or at 
caroline_jarboe@yahoo.com. 
 

FORUM FOR ACCOUNTABILITY AND ACTION  

(THE FORUM) 
 
The Cheverly Community Forum for Accountability 
and Action (The Forum) will host its third educational 
webinar on Saturday, April 24 from 12-2:00pm. 
The topic for this month will be Generation Now!  - A 
talent showcase highlighting young peoples’ 
experiences around social justice. This session will 
include young voices on racial justice and inclusion 
here in Cheverly and Prince George’s County areas. 
For more information on this event and to register, 
check out our website: www.cheverlyforum.org  
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CHEVERLY WEBSITE   www.cheverly-md.gov 
 
You can easily contact the Mayor & Council through their 
town email accounts. There are also links at the Mayor & 
Council pages of the website. 

Mayor@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard1@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard2@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard3@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard4@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard5@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard6@cheverly-md.gov 
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The Town of Cheverly does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, religion, national origin, sex, disability, or sexual orientation..  
If you are a person with a disability (vision,hearing,or speech impairment) & wish to participate in Town activities or programs, 
please contact the Town Office at 301-773-8360, or the Maryland Relay System at   1-800-735-2258. 

Meetings & Events 

GOVERNMENT EVENT SCHEDULE 
 

Thurs April 8, 2021 8:00 p.m.  Town Meeting 
Thurs April 22, 2021 8:00 p.m. Worksession 
 
Thurs May 13, 2021 8:00 p.m.  Town Meeting 
Thurs May 27, 2021 8:00 p.m. Worksession 

COMMUNITY EVENT SCHEDULE 
 

 

Mayor:  Laila Riazi     202-258-6167 
Ward 1:  Eric Radloff    703-505-8802 
Ward 2:  Micah Watson    240-603-9366 
Ward 3:  Nicole Bryner    301-892-6384 
Ward 4:  Kayce Simmons Munyeneh 240-478-4077 
Ward 5:  Jenny Garcia   240-604-1081 
Ward 6:  Amy Fry    301-678-3796 

 
Town Administrator: Dylan Galloway 301-773-8360 
Public Works Director: Steve Brayman 301-773-2666 

   Police Chief:     Jarod Towers      301-341-1055 
 

Town Offices Hours                                   M-F, 9AM-5PM 
Town Hall    301-773-8360 
Police Headquarters Hours    M-F, 7AM-7PM Sat, 8AM-4PM 
Police Headquarters    301-341-1055 
Code Compliance      240-770-7647 
Photo Enforcement   240-770-7641 
Public Works Hours        M-F, 7:30AM-4PM     
Public Works     301-773-2666 

   Maryland Relay       711 
FAX       301-773-0173 
Police Dispatch (Non-Emergency)   301-352-1200 

   Website: www.cheverly-md.gov  
   Email “Contact The Town” button on the Website  

 Monday, April 5th   Green Infrastructure  
 7:30 pm.  - 9:30 p.m. Virtual Meeting 
 

 Tuesday, April 6th  Planning Board meetings  
 7:30 p.m.  

 

 Tuesday, April 13th   Blood Drive 
 10:00 a.m.-  3:00 p.m. Town Hall (Sign Up Online) 
 

 Monday, April 12th   Woman’s Club  
 7:00 p.m.   Monthly Meeting 
 

 Saturday,  April 17th  Women’s Club & CAACO 
 1:00 p.m. - 3:00 p.m. “Forum Meet & Greet” 
 

 Monday, April 19th  Garden Club  
 7:00 p.m.   Zoom Meeting 
 

 Monday, March 19th      4th Ward Civic Association  
 7:00 p.m.  Virtual Meeting  

 

 Saturday,  April 24th  St. Ambrose Men’s Club 
 12:00 p.m. -  4:00 p.m. Fish Fry 
 

 Fri– Sat April 24th - 25th Troup257 
    Outdoor Activities 

mailto:CMWard1@cheverly-md.gov

